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Principal’s News                    Tuesday 17 September 2019 
 
Broulee On The Box 
 

Only one week to go until our wonderful students have the opportunity to showcase their talents as 
singers, actors and dancers in our School’s production. The costumes are looking good, lighting for the 
show is fantastic – we are now just polishing up the acts. This Friday we will be having a full dress 
rehearsal for all classes. It is important for all students to have their costumes at school before Friday. 
If you haven’t already purchased tickets for this great show, please go to our school website and follow 
the links to ensure you don’t miss out. 
 
Fire Mitigation Works 
 

The Department of Education’s fire mitigation statutory works have been completed. This has been 
welcomed by some community members and caused others some concern. The fire mitigation works are 
part of a state wide strategy by the NSW Government to make school areas bush fire compliant under 
legislated standards. The works have seen some significant pruning, raising of branches and fuel 
reduction in some areas of the school.  
Yesterday a productive meeting was held with P&C representatives, Regional Manager of the Bushfire 
Mitigation Program for NSW schools and myself to discuss the works that have taken place, fire 
compliance, the annual maintenance of those areas and how we can work together effectively across the 
school. The P&C have written a letter outlining the meeting and I have included it in this Scoop for all to 
read.  
 
Year 6 Excursion 
 

Thank you to the parents and staff that accompanied the Year 6 students on their week away in Sydney. I 
know there were some bodies still recovering from their jam-packed week of exciting events and 
experiences, from train rides to bridge walks, historical sites to the zoo, they had a fantastic week due to 
the effort of staff (particularly Mrs Dunne who coordinated the excursion) and volunteer parents who 
gave up their time – plus the great students of Broulee who represented our community and themselves 
so well. 
 
School Attendance 
 

Please remember if your child is away from school, you are required to supply a reason within 7 days of 
the absence. Thank you to everyone who sends in a note or calls the school to let us know of your child’s 
absence. These reasons are recorded in our rolls. If your child has an absence in our roll that is 
unexplained this term, they will soon receive a letter with that date and a slip they can return to explain 
that absence. Please be aware, as we are, that despite all efforts and intentions, sometimes notes or 
messages don’t reach the intended recipient. If you feel this may have happened or you just overlooked 
letting us know at the time, please quickly fill in the return slip, with a brief explanation for the absence, 
so our records can be corrected. 
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This Thursday’s assembly at 1.40 pm will be led by 4/5J.  All families are welcome to attend. 
 
 

Matthew Rose  
Principal 

 

Upcoming events: 
 Fri 20 Sep – Full Dress Rehearsal 

 Wed 25 & Thu 26 Sep – Whole School Concert 

 Fri 27 Sep – Last day of Term 3 

 Mon 14 Oct – Staff and students return 

 Wed 30 Oct – Fri 1 Nov – Year 3 Kianinny Excursion 

 Thu 31 Oct – P&C Meeting – 7pm 

 

Weekly Class Awards 

 FISH:  Fair  Inclusive  Safe  Honest 

  Class Awards                  Term 3 Week 8 

6D Daniel Greenway      Byron Cox       Hayley Padman       Kai Pratt 

5/6H Ava Perra     Riley Beby     Sunni West       Maddi White 

5/6W Kiran Hutton       Finn Siecker      Sarah Clarke       Stella Horne 

4/5J Brendan Wallace    Armani     Miah Sheldon    Emma McGuinness 

4H Annika Thorne     Austin Enright     Oscar Jackson    Matayah Meriton 

4M                Asher Love   Beau Theodore    Ali Yarar    Chelsey Shilling 

3B Zek Canbulat         Pema Keogh       Liam Carrol      Brock Whiting 

3E Charlotte Poile       Harper Ireland      Blake Russell      Tara Padman 

2F Ella Douros        Annie Carrol         Donni Gonzalez 

2S Arkady Wellington        Ryu Kolaric        Paige Tilyard 

1E Erin McRae        Liliana Murphy        Lachie Hanns 

1L Sunny Kingston     Kaeden Whittingham     Phin Donnelley 

K/1W Wyatt Hicks         Indi Retallick  

KD Sam Hall-Aspland     Ruby Bell 

KE Bailey Buffier          Eden Campbell 



The following students will receive a Bronze, Silver or Gold Award at this Thursday’s assembly. 

Students receive a Bronze Award once they have received two Class Merit Awards, a Silver 

Award once they have received four Class Merit Awards and six Class Merit Awards results in a 

Gold Award. Congratulations! 

Please note that if a student is absent from the assembly they will receive their award the 

following week. Their name will not appear on this list again. 

Bronze Awards  Annie Carrol  

 

 

 

 

Awards Presented Term 3 Week 8 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Silver Awards Brendan Wallace Sunni West Chelsey Shilling 

Erin McRae Miah Sheldon Maddi White Eden Campbell 

Arkady Wellington Armani Ava Perra Hugo  

Paige Tilyard Charlotte Poile Liliana Murphy Bailey Buffier 

Annika Thorne Harper Ireland Lachie Hanns Daniel Greenway 

Austin Enright Liam Carrol Asher Love Byron Cox 

Oscar Jackson Pema Keogh Beau Theodore Finn Siecker 

Matayah Meriton Zek Canbulat Ali Yarar Kaeden Whittingham 

Phin Donnelley Sunny Kingston   

Gold Awards Riley Beby   

Bronze Awards 

Jon Camilleri and Kason Dorn 



 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kindergarten Silver Stars 

Lucas Heinemann, Ryan Compton, Tatiana Moreton, Eddie Brierley, 

Bailey Tilyard and Ellie Cook 

 

Years 1 and 2 Silver Stars 

Eva Marks, Finn Haultain, Cameron Cross, Ayla Smith, Ebony Berry, 

Trinity Van Luin, Allirah Payne, Eve Campbell and Harry Baggs 



 

 

 

 

 

Years 3 and 4 Silver Stars 

Mitchell Beby, Louis Campbell, Tyra Donnelley, Connor Newell, Eli Dunne,  

Heidi Flavell, Seealah Kingston,Tahlia Pezzimenti, Harriet Lassau,  

Taylor Traecey, Isla Chalker, Maxine Horne, Phoebe McGuinness and Tara Padman 

Years 5 and 6 

Silver Stars 

Marlee Bennett, 

Daisy Seath,  

Elsie-Jane Stanley 

and Amy Reid 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Congratulations to all our athletes who represented the Eurobodalla at 

the Regional Athletics Carnival on Friday. They all performed at a high 

level. A special congratulations to Oliver Dyason, Jacob Borg and Riley 

Newell for qualifying for the State Championships. Oliver will compete in 

the 800m, Jacob will compete in the 100m, 200m and 800m and Riley will 

compete in the long jump. Well done to all! 

Enviro-Ted will spend the 

week in 4M this week 

after their allocated area 

was judged the cleanest 

by the Enviro-Warriors.  

Great Work 4M! 

 



Term 3 Week 8 

Stage 1 O’Shea 

Stage 2 Pema 

Stage 3 Macy 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Principal’s Stickers 
 

Charlotte Gray, Lili Murphy, 

Jordan Hatcher, Neil Reid,  

Isla Haultain, Amir Hamdin, 

Edwina Whitelaw, Ayla Smith, 

 Ebony Berry, Bede Dale, 

Storm Hall, Ruby Bell, 

 Finn Clohesy, Tatum Oates, 

Molly Brewer,  

Bodhi Camilleri,  

Abbey Russell, Rowan Yeo,  

Ayla Smith, Blake Nye, 

Lachie Hanns, Charlee Lynch, 

Trinity Van Luin,  

Sunny Kingston. 

 



P&C News 

Dear Broulee School Community, 
 
We met on Monday morning with Matthew Rose and Brendan Pratt (Regional Manager of the 
Bushfire Mitigation Program for NSW schools). Brendan had come down from Wollongong 
that morning for the meeting, which was appreciated. 
 
The concerns of the school community including the need for balance between bushfire 
mitigation and the social, environmental and amenity values were expressed and understood. 
In turn, the key objective of the bushfire mitigation work as a statewide program aimed at the 
safety of our children and the staff was emphasised. 
 
The meeting included looking at the scope of works and associated mapped zones of the 
school which determined the degree of vegetation control. We all conducted a walking 
inspection of the work done which was constructive and productive. This initial assessment of 
the completed works highlighted that there was some discrepancy between scope of works 
and what occurred. Brendan will be undertaking an audit of all the work done which will be 
compared to the contracted project scope.  
 
It was also highlighted that there was a significant time lag between the commencement and 
completion of this process which started in 2017. During this time there was a change in staff 
management both at the school and in the fire mitigation works team.  
 
The discussion on Monday morning highlighted the opportunities to improve communication 
within this process. It also raised the importance of the school ethos and previous planting 
activities being captured in this process. 
 
The potential for flexibility in managing future bushfire mitigation compliance action was 
explored and discussed at length. 
 
Key points include: 
 

 The current work program has been completed. This work was relatively extensive because 
no significant mitigation activities have been undertaken recently due to a back log of fire 
mitigation works across the state. 

 The school community will work together to identify and map the key values we want 
considered in future work. 

 The map of fire mitigation zoned areas throughout the school can be revised for any future 
works as there is substantial room for the school community to manage areas. For example 
the garden beds around the school buildings could be managed by the GA and school 
community within the compliance guidelines. This could have the potential for further 
mitigation work in these areas to be minimized to only include the raking and removal of leaf 
litter and not the pruning or removal of vegetation. 

 Options include managing shrubs to a height of one and a half metres with access for easy 
leaf litter removal; ensuring no ‘laddering’ of fire prone shrubs and trees by maintaining a two 
metre gap in height to over-storey tree branches; extensive mulching of beds to hold 
moisture and minimise leaf litter 

 The management of these areas could involve a school community planning process for the 
grounds, potentially with community working bees to landscape, plant and maintain the 
vegetation. 

 There will be follow-up bushfire mitigation work on an annual basis.  
 
A positive outcome of this meeting is that there is an opportunity to learn from the past and 
ensure there is an improved scope of works and a revised mapping of zones which 



determines the vegetation control activities. This information should also be more articulate in 
reflecting the school’s ethos, past planting activities, and the school community’s commitment 
to the maintenance of some of these zones which complies within the fire mitigation 
guidelines.  
 
Brendan also emphasised the challenge in implementing a statewide program across a 
region as big as ours. He was clear that his interest was to learn from this experience and 
look to continual improvement in the program, importantly in the area of communication with 
the school community. 
 
Thank you to everyone who made their views known to Matthew. We came away from the 
meeting confident that the community had been heard and understood by Brendan and that a 
constructive working relationship could be established.  
If anyone from the school community has any further questions, please contact the P&C via 
email brouleepublicschool@pandcaffiliate.org.au 
 
Warm regards 
Courtney and Conall 
 

Community News 

 



Broulee Vacation Care News – Sep/Oct School Holidays 2019 
VACATION CARE BOOKING NOW  

  

The Vacation Care will be OPEN for 2 weeks of the school holidays. 

OPEN for bookings now - come and see us @ the Broulee Public 

School Arts Centre or call 0410516956 for an Information Pack to  

be posted. Child Care Benefit is available.   
Service Provider: Vac/Care: 407259020H     After School Care: 407256614X 
To request a pack by E-mail, write to: info@brouleeafterschoolcare.com   
Please book ASAP to give us enough time to process your booking before the end of term. Any 
bookings after end of term will be charged casual fee. 
Thanks for your support and we hope everyone will enjoy our holiday program. 
  

*Vacation Care Dates* 

Week 1 > Mon Sep 30 – Fri Oct 4         
Week 2 > Tue Oct 8 – Oct 11  

                                       

                           From Lakshman, Jennine & Team 

https://myemail.det.nsw.edu.au/owa/redir.aspx?REF=5DmSLvYziXzhCgwItIjKzIFJ4ZECjwACBL7Z5RxupgaHy_3zAzvXCAFtYWlsdG86aW5mb0Bicm91bGVlYWZ0ZXJzY2hvb2xjYXJlLmNvbQ..


 

 

Wednesday 2nd, Thursday 3rd,                                                          
Friday 4th October.                                                                     
9am to 12 noon    

                                                                      

Kindy to Y6                                                                                 
Fun, games, craft, food, music, puppets,  
Bible stories with QuizWorx                                                        

 

Cost - $5 per child per day -                                                                
max $10 for family per day                                                                 
 

Moruya Public School Hall                                                                      
Register or enquiries                                                                                
Jan 0416 013 525                               

             Sponsored by Moruya Presbyterian Church 
 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

                            Swimming Club 2019! 

                             New Members and Current Members are  

                              invited to attend our first Club night on…         

 

                            Wednesday 16 October 2019 5:15pm 

                          Batemans Bay Swimming Pool.  

New members have the option to swim for 2 club nights before registration 

is required to be completed. All existing members need to have their 

registration up-to-date before 11 October.  

Swimming Club is a positive environment for Swimmers of all ages to improve 

their swimming and race against their own times. Club nights are held every 

Wednesday night with a selection of races each week. First event starting at 6pm. 

Swimming events range from 17m, 25m, 50m and 100m.  A BBQ dinner is available 

every Wednesday night.  

Contact the club via 

Email: Batemansbayswimclub@gmail.com 

Facebook: 

https://www.facebook.com/BatemansBaySwimmingClub/?ref=bookmarks 

Phone: 0405 682 573 

mailto:Batemansbayswimclub@gmail.com
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